


National Transportation Safety Board 
Office of the Marine Safety  

Washington, DC 20594 

 

February 27, 2024 

Mr. Randy Simmonds 
Vice President Operations 
C&B Marine Equipment LLC 
By email to:  

Re: Contact of the Queen City Tow with the Vane Dike, March 28, 2023, in Louisville, 
Kentucky  

Dear Mr. Simmonds: 

Enclosed is a copy of the Investigator-in-charge technical review copy of the draft NTSB 
report in the above-referenced investigation, for your technical review and comment. 
The deadline for submitting comments is March 8, 2024. I will review all factual 
comments and provide the parties with a written summary of the disposition of those 
comments, including whether any changes have been or will be made to my draft 
report. In addition to any comments you may have, please also indicate whether you 
believe any additional investigation is needed to complete the factual record. 

The purpose of a technical review is to verify the accuracy and completeness of the 
factual information on which the analysis will be based. We are inviting factual comments 
only, not analytical comments. After the technical review, you will have an opportunity to 
submit a party submission in which you may offer your analysis, including proposed 
conclusions, probable cause, and recommendations. If you wish to provide a party 
submission, please provide it to me by March 12, 2024. 

Please remember that draft copy of the report you received is for official use only until 
released in the public docket, and NTSB regulations prohibit the release of investigative 
information that has not been released by the NTSB without prior consultation and 
approval of the IIC. 

Sincerely, 

Michael B. Karr 
Investigator-In-Charge 
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